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Alex Medina

From: Ben F. <benjfish@gmail.com>
Sent: Wednesday, July 17, 2024 7:34 PM
To: PlanningCommissioners
Subject: 5910 Cherry Ave Item #4

-EXTERNAL- 
 
Dear Planning Commissioners,  
 
I realize that much of what we call progress within the current economic system involves increasing 
pollution on vulnerable populations. That may be common, but it doesn't have to happen and if it indeed 
must happen, mitigation measures should take place. 
 
I am advocating not building this massive center in an area with serious air pollution already, but I believe 
you all have made your decision. 
 
If that is true, I would advocate that you consider ways to dilute the pollution and negative impacts upon 
the neighborhood. There should be clauses in this proposal to prevent trucks from idling, mitigate the 
homeowner's polluted air perhaps with filtration systems or a massive tree planting campaign, consider 
entry and exit routes that don't always follow the same path, or other creative measures to dilute the 
burden of progress. 
 
With respect. 
 
Ben Fisher 




